

WASHOE COUNTY

"Dedicated To Excellence in Public Service" www.washoecounty.us

STAFF REPORT **BOARD MEETING DATE: March 15, 2016**

CM/ACM JS Finance LC/MS Risk Mgt. DE HR N/A Grants NA

DATE:

February 01, 2016

TO:

Board of County Commissioners

FROM:

Tom Green, Lieutenant

tgreen@washoecounty.us; (775) 328-2847

THROUGH: Chuck Allen, Sheriff

Accept a donation of two vehicles [estimated value of vehicles is **SUBJECT:** \$13,396.00] from the National Insurance Crime Bureau (NICB) for use by the Sheriff's Office in undercover and bait operations. (All Commission Districts.)

SUMMARY

The Washoe County Sheriff's Office has received a donation, in the form of two motor vehicles, with an estimated value of \$13,396.00 for use in undercover and bait operations. The vehicles are a 2004 Chevrolet truck and a 2006 Toyota Corolla.

Washoe County Strategic Objective supported by this item: Safe, Secure and healthy Communities

PREVIOUS ACTION

None

BACKGROUND

The Washoe County Sheriff's Office was approached by Ken Hutchinson of the National Insurance Crime Bureau offering to provide the Sheriff's Office two vehicles at no cost to the County. These vehicles have been on loan to the Sheriff's Office for several years to use as needed in bait and undercover operations.

FISCAL IMPACT

No Fiscal Impact, these vehicles are already maintained by the Sheriff's Office and have been for several years.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the Washoe County Board of County Commissioners accept a donation of two vehicles [estimated value of vehicles is \$13,396.00] from the National Insurance Crime Bureau (NICB) for use by the Sheriff's Office in undercover and bait operations.

POSSIBLE MOTION

Should the Board agree with staff's recommendation, a possible motion would be: Move to accept a donation of two vehicles [estimated value of vehicles is \$13,396.00] from the National Insurance Crime Bureau (NICB) for use by the Sheriff's Office in undercover and bait operations.